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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 12th March 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1. Present – Community Councillors Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Graham Easton, Ian King, George Irvine, Jim Stillie, Adrian Kentleton, John Hawkins, Judith Thompson, and Kirsty Lovatt.

SBC Councillors Gordon Edgar, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Caroline Penman.

Also present – 5 members of the public and 2 members of the press.

2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe, PC Conal McEwan and Kevin Crawford. Kevin has tendered his resignation from the CC because of business commitments. Thanks were given for all the hard work Kevin put in during his time as a Community Councillor.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by Kirsty Lovatt and seconded by Judith Thompson. 
5.       
Matters Arising – The bottle bins behind Sainsbury are still fenced off. SBC is in discussion with the vendor re placing the bins at the police station. AP suggested that it would be helpful to have signage pointing out where the other bins are.

No decision has been made yet on who was successful in the localities bid fund due to the weather.


Resilient communities – an SBC representative will be present at the next meeting to deliver training and a Q&A session.


AK asked if Cllr Edgar had managed to ascertain the cost for the purchase and upkeep of a grit bin. Cllr Edgar advised that a bin cost £250 but if the SBC feel that the bin is unjustified, they will not maintain it. Cllr Edgar will try to get maintenance costs but this may prove to very difficult.

6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically.


AP raised the issue of the signage being used throughout the period of road works. The signage provided is inadequate and very confusing. Cllr Edgar agreed to look into the matter.
7.       
Local Improvements – Nothing new since last meeting due to the weather.

GEas and AP had carried out a site visit to look at the railings at the footbridge as per AK’s concerns. Both agreed that the railings were adequate, not a huge volume of traffic, and there are good sight lines at the junction.

AK did not agree. IK asked if it would be possible for SBC to carry out a site visit to determine if they felt there was a safety issue. Cllr Edgar advised that this had already been done and SBC also concurred that there was no issue.
   
 
8.       
Planning –  18/00140/FUL - 20 Market Place, Selkirk: welcomed this opportunity to further protect the local street scene and approved the application with comments re elevation and signage treatments.  Wish expressed to view and comment on revised proposals which are understood to be submitted in near future.
18/00148/AMC - dwelling south east of Bridgeheugh House, Lindean: approved with comments re protection of existing stone perimeter wall/ landscape and traffic movements.
18/00145/FUL – erection of 4 industrial units, on land south west of the Weaving Shed, Dunsdale Road, Selkirk: approved provided the the siting of the proposed industrial unit does not affect or damage any part of the existing landscape structure (hedging, shrubs or trees) and that these are adequately protected during construction.  That access arrangements comply fully with the requirements of the roads authority.
9.       
Open Forum – D Purves indicated that his comments re the Rotary Gate had been wrongly minuted.


MoP1 queried the number of empty commercial properties within Selkirk at the moment. AP advised that this is the decision of businesses and not the SBC.


DP noted that the chimney at the old toy shop looks like it is in need of repair.


There was also discussion about Selkirk Primary schools. Cllr Edgar advised that there is currently a survey being carried out re all SBC properties. Cllr Penman noted that in relation to this matter, there would be an open day at Selkirk High School on 20th March from 2pm – 8pm.


MoP2 stated that Borders schools had been discussed on Border TV and, according to the reporter, Earlston and Eyemouth were the areas picked for prioritisation. Cllr Edgar assured us that he was not aware that this was the case.


DP gave thanks for the repairs carried out at the Auld Kirk, and MoP3 thanked SBC for the repairs to the potholes at the Valley.

10.     
Reports from SBC Councillors – Cllr Penman is currently going through her induction.


Cllrs Edgar and Thornton-Nicol both advised that the budget has now been approved. The Roads review and the community recycling centres review are both to be finalised.


Cllr Thornton-Nicol is working on establishing a dementia friendly community in the Borders.

11.     
Treasurer’s Report – Still in process of changing account.
12.    
Blooming Selkirk – JT has started to order the hanging baskets but waiting on a final number of shops wanting them.
13.     
SHMG – IK advised that the snowfall has damaged some tree branches, the equipment is still in good working order, and SHMG were unsuccessful in securing a grant for Currie’s fountain but will try again. IK also asked to speak with Cllr Edgar re other available grants.
14.     
Chamber of Trade – The Selkirk brochure should be ready to print by 31st March. There was discussion about streetscape and the possibility of more road closures. Also discussed the possibility of a farmer’s market to be held 2nd June, and the introduction of a ‘shop-watch’ scheme.
15.     
AP to meet with Jacqueline Whitehall and John Nichol with regards to dog waste and litter picking respectively. Cllr Thornton-Nicol will also speak with a contact at Newtown St Boswells re their dog fouling initiative.

GEas reported on the Eildon Area Partnership meetings which he feels have been very informative. There has been much discussion about tourism in the Borders and how it can be developed.
16.     
AOCB – GEas reported on his recent trip to the Phillipines with the Rotary Club. It was a very successful visit and was outstanding to see the work that his already been carried out.

Selkirk Activity Centre/Men’s Shed – see attached.


AP advised that the date for the AGM will be Mon 14th May and will be held prior to the main meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:40pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 9th April 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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